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WEEKLY NEWSLETTER  
10 September 2025  
 

‘A friend loves at all times.’  
Proverbs 17:17 

 
The format of the Newsletter is as follows: 
 

Section 1  Individual Class Dates for the following week. Any actions you need to 
take will be in red font.  
Whole school events for the following week. 
FODS and Parent Council dates for this half term.  

Section 2  News Items (general school information) 
Section 3 Other News – parents are welcome to contribute to this section. Please 

send any items to Mrs Hyslop   
Section 4  Standing Items (always in blue font)  

Useful reference information.  

CHRISTIAN VALUE  
Our Christian Value for this half term is Friendship - what a perfect one to start this year 
with! The theology behind the value of Friendship can be found on our school website.  
 
God is a wonderfully friendly caring and eternal family of three –the Father, the Son and 
the Holy Spirit. The Father sent His son so that we could belong to Him. Jesus wants us 

to be our friend and God wants us to be friends with others. 
 

Our chosen Bible stories for friendship are Luke 19:1-10 (Zacchaeus) and Mark 10:13-
16. 

 

http://www.davenhamcofeprimary.com/


SECTION 1 DATES 
TABLE 1 CLASS EVENTS 

15 - 19 September  
 

Class Activity Date 
Oaks and Jack 
R  

  

Firthfields Y1    
Eaton  Y1/2   
Fountain Y2   
Pavilions Y3   
Mere  Y3 and 4   
Mount 
Pleasant  Y4 

  

Green Y5 Y5&6 Trip to Walker Gallery & Museum of 
Liverpool 

Tues 16th  

London Y5/6 Y5&6 Trip to Walker Gallery & Museum of 
Liverpool 
London Come and Join us 2.15pm and Family 
Service 2.45pm 

Tues 16th  
 
Fri 19th  

Hartford Y6 Y5&6 Trip to Walker Gallery & Museum of 
Liverpool 

Tues 16th  

 
TABLE 2  
WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS NEXT WEEK 15 - 19 September  

 
Monday   
Tuesday   

Wednesday   
Thursday   

Friday   
 
TABLE 3 
FODS AND PARENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS  

 
FODS  AGM 15 September 7.00pm 

PARENT COUNCIL  AGM 23 September 7.30pm 

 
 
FODS AGM Monday 15th September @7.00pm– VENUE TO BE CONFIRMED 
A recap of the last 12 months fundraising and expenditure will be given, and election of 
the committee officers will also take place. Minutes will be available to everyone via the 
school website after the event. We would welcome any new members of FODS – you can 
be involved in so many ways to support school so please do pop along to the AGM.  
 

 
 



SECTION 2 NEWS 
WELCOME BACK CELEBRATION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
OUTSIDE SPACE  
A huge thank you to Mr Bates for creating this lovely outdoor space in memory of Mrs 
Zhu. We have asked the children to think of a name for the space which we will announce 
soon. I am sure you agree that is has provided a lovely, calm space at the front of school 
for everyone to enjoy. Thank you, Mr Bates!  
 

 
 
 



 
PARENT COUNCIL 
If you are interested in becoming a Parent Council Rep for your child’s class, please email 
Mrs Hyslop at head@davenhamce.cheshire.sch.uk. The group meets several times 
throughout the year to discuss and represent parent / carer’s views. There can be a 
minimum of 7 members and a maximum of 12 reps – ideally 1 rep per class. This is not 
an onerous job but one which can really help to support school. Any candidates wanting 
to re-stand are welcome to do so but should email Mrs Hyslop 

 
PARENT COUNCIL Tuesday 23rd September @7.30pm IN SCHOOL. PLEASE USE 
STAFF ROOM DOOR  
If you are interested in joining Parent Council, please ensure that you attend the AGM, 
which will take place in school on Tuesday 23rd September at 7.30pm. New Parent Reps 
and Committee members will be appointed at the AGM. 
 
EDUCATION SUNDAY  
Our annual Education Sunday service will take place on Sunday 23 September at St 
Wilfrid’s at 10.00am. All families are welcome. This is a joint school and church service. 
We will present our new EYFS children with a Bible during the service.  
 
STAY AND PLAY SESSION NEW RECEPTION STARTERS 2026 
Book onto our stay and play session with your little one  
Please note this is in addition to the show rounds for parents/carers.  
Monday 29th Sep 4.00 - 4.30pm 
 
 
SPORTS NEWS 

CELEBRATE These events are for children who do not 
attend sporting activities or have 
additional needs and would benefit from 
taking part in an event. 

ASPIRE These events are for children developing 
sporting skills in a semi-competitive 
environment. These events are for 
children who do not play for a club / an A 
team.  

INSPIRE These are competitive events leading to 
finals. 

 

 
CHARITY FUNDRAISING 2024 – 2025  
 

Detail  Charity   Amount Raised   

Hello Yellow   Young Minds   £221.00 

Harvest Festival  Mid Cheshire Food Bank  £215.00  

Poppy Sale  British Legion  £300.89 
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Uniform Sale (pupil led)  UKS2 charities to be selected  £98.50  

Children in Need  Children in Need  £255.00  

Christingle  The Children’s Society  £172.00 

Dosh for Downs  Downs Syndrome  £225.00 

Little Princess Trust  Cancer Charity for Children  £275.00 

 
FODS FUNDRAISING UPDATE 2024-2025 
 

Event Amount Raised 

Wreathmaking  £413.68 

Disco  £1509.23 

Stikins  £94.62 

Teatowels                         £133.19 

Funfest  £2978.35 

Christmas Cards £464.54 

Bingo £796.53 

Easter Raffle £365.80 

Sports Day Refreshments £75.56 

Total £6831.50 
 
OUR GOOD SAMARITAN AWARDS (child led courageous advocacy)  
 

• September 2024 The Ethos Group raised £1180.24 at the Summer Fair. This was 
donated to a range of charities of their choice.  

• October 2024 IM in UKS2 donated her hair for a wig for children suffering with cancer.  
• November 20204 Year 5 and 6 nominated Mary’s Meals as the charity to receive the 

money collected from the sale of pre-loved school uniform. 
• December 2024 MH in KS1 made cards for Alder Hey Children’s Hospital while she was 

off poorly.  
• December 2024 OW LKS2 raised money by making loom bands for Alder Hey Children’s 

Hospital 
• December 2024 CHM LKS2 and THM KS1 from Davenham Football Club who donated 

kits to our partner school in Kenya (letter received from school March 25)  
• January 2025 EL in Y3 raised £10 for Alder Hey selling loom bands  
• January 2025 Group of Y3 children made posters to highlight importance of looking 

after the environment  
• February 2025 Ethos Group led the service at St Wilfrid’s Church – sharing with the 

church family all the work they do to raise awareness of good causes.  
• February 2025 IM and CN made posters to encourage litter picking  
• February 2025 Group of Y3 pupils who made posters about looking after environment 

went to litter pick at local park after school. 
• February 2025 MP Y1 cut off hair for Little Princess Trust  
• World Book Day KS1 children went to local park to litter pick.  
• March 2025 Immy Y4 cut off hair for Little Princess Trust  



• March 2025 TW Y1 went to litter pick at local park (following Ks1 litter pick) and 
donated toys to charity  

• March 2025 group of Ethos children awarded Archbishop of York award for Young 
Leaders  

• March 2025 Whole School Funky Hair Friday – child-initiated CN and IM Y4 
• March 2025 IT Y3 litter picking in local area  
• April 2025 MT Climbing Snowdon and raising over £1600 for Alder Hey hospital  
• May – JH Y1 raising money for Cancer Research Run for Life - £511  
• May – AH Y4 raising money for Cancer Research Run for Life  
• May 2025 PW rescuing a hedgehog  
• June 2025 EW raising over £1000 for Little Princess Trust by cutting off her hair  
• June 2025 Y3 children completing local park tidy  

GK Y5 twinned his second toilet by swimming 140 lengths over 7 days starting on July 
4th 
 
2025 – 2026  

• TW Y1 looked after a lost cat by providing some food and water.  
• RS, MH, MP made paper fidget toys which they sold in the rain! They raised £29 for 

RSPCA.  
 

 
FORTHCOMING VISITS AND COSTINGS  
 

Visit, Year Group and Date of Visit 
 

Instalment Date and Amount 

Year 6 London 2026 First deposit           £65         25 June 2025  
Second deposit      £65         15 July 2025  
Balance                   £200       5 March 2026  
Total £330   

  

 
 
 
 

SECTION 3 OTHER NEWS 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT WE ARE NOT AFFILIATED WITH ANY COMPANIES WHO ASK TO PLACE AN 

ADVERT IN OUR NEWSLETTER  

 

 At St Wilfrid’s, Davenham, we have two Sunday morning services:    

    

 We have a 9.00am – 9.45am all age service with a difference – it is modern, with interaction    

and crafts for younger people and is particularly suitable for families and younger people. All 

 are very welcome. We also have a classic service at 10.00am.    

 Please see our Church Website for any updates - davenhamparish.net    

     

 
 



IMAGINATORS NORTHWICH 
After-School Art Club for local students aged 6-14 
 
When: Every Tuesday, starting 16th September, from 4:00 pm - 5:00 pm (term time) 
Where: St John's Hartford 
For: Ages 6-14 
Special Offer: 20% off with the code ‘Davenham20’ 
 
At the club, students will have the chance to explore a variety of art techniques, express 
their creativity, and learn about the works of famous artists throughout history. It’s a 
fantastic opportunity for young minds to engage with the world of art in a fun and 
supportive environment. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Please remember to ask for the Gardens for Schools 
Vouchers if you shop at Winnington Garden Centre. 

 
 
 

SECTION 4 STANDING ITEMS (appear in blue) 

 

FIXED PENALTY NOTICES 

A Fixed Penalty Notice can be issued in cases of unauthorised absences of at least 10 

consecutive school sessions (five school days). At Davenham, all requests for holidays in 

term time will be unauthorised unless in exceptional circumstances. Such circumstances 

include the wedding of a close family member or the funeral of a close family member.  

REPLY SLIPS 

All communication is now via GOOGLE CLASSROOM. If parents find it difficult to print out, a reply 
slip, then please write a return on a slip of paper or come into the school office.  
 
APPLICATIONS FOR CHILDREN STARTING PRIMARY SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2026 

 
Please take careful note of the following dates. Failure to apply by the closing dates may 

result in your child not being offered the place you want. 
 
 

 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  
  
  
  
  



1 Sep 2025 Application process starts - online application facility open,  

15 January 2026 Closing date for applications forms to be returned to the 

Council 

16 April 2026 Online applicants can view the school place offered by 

logging into their online account  

18 May 2026 Closing date for appeal applications 

 
 
 
APPLICATIONS FOR CHILDREN STARTING SECONDARY SCHOOL SEPTEMBER 2025 
 

1 Sep 2025 Application process starts - online application facility open,  

31 Oct 2025 Closing date for applications forms to be returned to the Council 

2 March 

2026 

Online applicants can view the school place offered by logging into 

their online account  

30 March 

2026 Closing date for appeal applications 

 
 
 

Our School Prayer 
 

 
Dear Father God 

Bless Davenham School  
That working together and playing together. 

We may learn to serve you and to serve others.  
Amen 

 
Remember to …  

 
“…encourage one another and build each other up…”  

1 Thessalonians 5:11. 
 

Items for the Newsletter 



If you have any items you would like to put in the Newsletter such as information about 
local events or clubs, please email me at head@davenhamce.cheshire.sch.uk 

As always, should you have any concerns or questions, please come into school. Problems 
can often be dealt with very quickly- when we know about them! 

 
 

Mrs J M Hyslop Headteacher 
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